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Bill No. and Title: House Bill No. 129, Relating to Child Witness Testimony
Purpose: Enacts the Uniform Child Witness Testimony by Alternative Methods Act.
Judiciary's Position:

The Judiciary takes no position on House Bill No. 129. However, we wish to inform the
Committee that both the criminal division of the circuit court and the family court have had, for
many years, effective procedures to protect the child witness. We would also add that some of
these procedures have been successfully tested by or crafted as a result of appellate cases. This
bill is, therefore, not necessary.

Our experience shows that trying to use one template (one “cookie cutter”) for matters
dealing with child victims is not appropriate and not good for the children. Under our current
practices, we are able to craft the safest procedure that will also honor the defendant’s due
process rights as well as pass appellate muster. Applying a new and, on the face of it, more
constricted procedure may cause problems on all three fronts (harm to the child, abrogation of
the defendant’s rights, and not passing appellate muster).

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill.
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Honorable Chair Rhoads, Vice-Chair Har, and Members of the House Committee on
Judiciary, the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, County of Kaua‘i submits the following
comments concerning House Bill No. 129.

The purpose of House Bill No. 129 is to add a new Chapter to the Hawai‘i Revised
Statutes to address the mental and emotional health of child withesses.

In reviewing the proposal, we share the same views as the Department of the
Prosecuting Attorney, City and County of Honolulu, and adopt their position on this
legislation at this point.

Respectfully,

ftin F. Kollar
Prosecuting Attorney
County of Kaua‘i
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